
Next Generation 9-1-1 Task Force Report for GIS Council, December 2019 

• The State’s NG9-1-1 GIS Task Force is making strides on the necessary steps required for 
Outreach, Technical and Policy. 

• That CalOES is getting things inline to release guidelines for County/City funding for address 
reconciliation. With option to select State Vendor, by submitting a scope of work to the state. Another 
option to Hire vendor on your own, reimbursed by the state up-to a certain amount with prior approval 
from CalOES.  Details to follow in the next few week.  

• CalOES’ project to create a ‘Next Gen 911 dataset’ Data requests have been sent out to Counties 
& Cleaning/reconciliation is being completed by DDTI, which sent a survey regarding the previously 
submitted data.   

• That CalOES is doing a ‘road show’ about NG911 for Public Safety answering points. 
https://www.caloes.ca.gov/cal-oes-divisions/public-safety-communications/ca-9-1-1-emergency-
communications-branch   

 

Contact: Rachel Rodriguez: rrodriguez3@isd.lacounty.gov  & Natasha Potter 
Natasha.Potter@CalOES.ca.gov  
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